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In document JTC1/SC2/WG3 N242, Germany asked to have an extension to ISO/IEC 2022 to allow coding graphic characters in the CR area of an 8-bit coded character set.  The U.S. appreciates the German decision to vote to adopt DIS 2022 and to submit its request as a separate document.  However to satisfy the German request, the U.S. believes that WG 3 would need to create new standards to allow encoding graphic characters in the CR area.  Therefore, the U.S. would oppose creating an addendum to ISO/IEC 2022 as proposed in the German paper.  


If this request goes forward, the U.S. has the following requirements:


Allowing the encoding of graphic characters in the CR area of 8-bit coded character sets shall not affect the encoding of control characters in the C1 area of ISO/IEC 10646-1 as resolved by WG2 at its meeting in Washington, DC in November, 1993.


Any proposed changes to ISO/IEC 2022 and/or ISO 4873 shall be upwardly compatible with existing implementations of these standards that assume the CR area contains control characters.  The U.S. believes that the German proposal is incompatible with this requirement.


Any proposed changes shall not affect the various parts of ISO 8859 and other existing ISO/IEC 7-bit and 8-bit standards for coded character sets.  The U.S. believes that if the German proposal is accepted, coded character sets that implement the CR area for graphic characters will require new standards rather than revisions of present standards.


Any proposed new 8-bit coded character set standards that encode graphic characters in the CR area shall first standardize coded character sets that are in wide-spread use in the industry rather than develop new standards.  The U.S. notes that JTC 1 has an activity to investigate recognizing de facto industry standards.  Whatever actions WG 3 decides to take should be in accordance with the outcome of the JTC 1 work.


